Tony McCumstie
The Trevor Zweck Award 1997

The Zweck Award is given to someone, either in the Association or from outside it, who,
in the judgement of the Association, has made some significant and identifiable
contribution to theological librarianship in the past year. It is the Association that decides
the appropriateness of each recommendation.

We believe that Tony McCumstie's titanic editorial job in producing,gge third edition of
AULOTS (The Australasian Union List Of Theological Serials) maKes him a worthy
recipient of the Award.

As you will be aware, planning for the third edition had been a protracted and
unsatisfactory business. Many in the Association were wondering if a third edition would
ever see the light of day. It was Tony McCumstie who floated the idea of doing the whole
job, with the assistance of interested members of the Association. He chaired the steering
- committee, devised a computer program that would arrange the material speedily,
collected and processed the data, and brought the whole work to the printer and binder.
This is a work involving considerable time, patience and organisation. The finished
product is a must for any library in our region of the world, and the service it provides is
of incalculable value. It is worth saying too, that Tony has made it very much easier for
future editions of AULOTS to be produced, having created a ready-made program which
now contains a ready-made databank of periodical holdings information.

We therefore present Tony McCumstie with the Trevor Zweck Award for 1997,
Congratulations, Tony.

Helen Greenwood & Philip Harvey

ANZTLA Chat Room

Do you know about the until-now-little-used ANZTLA Chat facility?

All you have to do is to arrange with someone to “meet” you there at a given time and
away you go. If you propose to discuss something which may be of interest to a number of
people, a message sent to the ANZTLA-forum may be the best means of advertising your
time and topic.

The address of the Chat room is :
http://www.netlink.com.au/~ccclib/pages/chat.html

The login procedure is quite straightforward. Please don’t forget to “logoff” before leaving.

Tony McCumstie
Corpus Christi College library

38 ANZTLA Newsletter no 35




